
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

June 15, 2016 BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair, Tracy Little
Board Members Conference Call in:  John Franz, Dan Naylor, and Karen Shmukler.
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, Jim Carlson, Sr. Executive of Administration.
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed Tracy and thanked everyone for attending the June 15, 2016 Board of Directors meeting.
Kathleen congratulated John Franz for winning the Innovation and Excellence Person of the Year Award and thanked Dan for providing the background and history for John’s recognition.    

Motion:  Dan moved to approve the June 15, 2016 Agenda.  This was seconded by John and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No conflicts were reported.  

Motion:  John moved to approve the March 17, 2016 minutes.  This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen introduced Jim Carlson, who will be speaking on the financials and presenting the 2017 Draft Budget.  

Board Report
Dr. Nellius began by reporting on the status of the two contracts for training: The obligations for Family First Network of Lakeview Center in Pensacola, Florida have been delivered to the community of practice with 38 students in the certification class and the 2 day consultation and training with the Guardian Ad Litem at the Shenandoah County Department of Social Services (DSS) in Woodstock, Virginia has been completed.  
Dr. Nellius then recapped the series of events that took place during the NCFIE Wrap Conference and shared the event went seamless, was very well attended, with favorable responses from attendees.   She then congratulated John Franz for the standing ovation he received in recognition for his contribution to the industry and thanked him and Karen Shmukler for their participation and having an impact on the success of the conference. 
Dr. Nellius welcomed Tracy to his first NCFIE board meeting.  She then shared Tracy was the first care coordinator when Brevard C.A.R.E.S implemented their pilot program in 2005, he is the master trainer across the community of practice state wide, and he is the Wraparound fidelity liaison and serves as a family advocate.  

Dr. Nellius was pleased to announce that Dr. John VanDenBerg, has agreed to serve on the NCFIE Board of Directors and she is looking for the board to entertain a motion for approval under the new business section of the agenda.
She then asked the board to begin considering a location, date and time to hold a two day Board Retreat and Strategic Planning session between January and March of 2017.  She added that the expenses will be covered by NCFIE.

ACTION ITEM:  Sometime before the next meeting, the board will determine a good date, place and time to hold the retreat and strategic planning session. 

Dr. Nellius was happy to report after 7 years of research, evaluation, and development the C.A.R.E.S. Replication Toolkit Manual and application were submitted in May to the California Evidence Based Clearinghouse and a decision is to be made in September.  

She then shared Jim Carlson will be presenting the 2017 NCFIE Draft Budget.  

Dr. Nellius spoke about exploring accreditation for the NCFIE Wraparound Certification program and has identified the National Commission for Certifying Agencies (NCCA), Institute for Credentialing Excellence (ICE).  The NCCA Standards have been purchased and will be reviewed alongside the BFP 2017 COA accreditation process.  
Dr. Nellius then thanked Laurie Anna, staff and Jim for assisting Artemis with the development of the NCFIE Board Portal for easy access to review board documents.  Board members were pleased with the new portal.

Dr. Nellius asked if there were any questions on comments concerning her report.  Dan congratulated Dr. Nellius and her staff for a job well done in developing training and certification opportunities.  Kathleen spoke about some of the favorable comments she heard from participants and venders and extended her kudos for the high level program content and well organized event.  Karen extended kudos to the support staff for the well planned and creative activities.  She added that she found the conference to be strength based with a warm venue.      
New Business

Kathleen moved to new business and asked Jim to report on the financials.
Jim directed the board to the Statement of Revenue and Expenditures Report and spoke on the highlighted variances over $1,000 through April 30, 2016.  He then shared the year to date expenditures exceed revenues by $55,000.   Dr. Nellius attributes the variance to travel expenses and obligations under the Family First Network and Shenandoah contracts before payments were received, in addition to the Wraparound Conference expenses before monies were closed out and transferred from the PayPal account to cover the cost.  Dr. Nellius reported payments have been received and next month revenues will show a surplus. 
Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the April financials as presented.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen then asked members to entertain a motion to approved Dr. John VanDenBerg for a seat on the NCFIE Board of Directors.  
Motion:  John moved to approve Dr. John VanDenBerg for a seat on the NCFIE Board of Directors.  

This was seconded by Dan and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen then moved to the 2017 draft budget. 

Dr. Nellius began by outlining the methodology, forecasting and revenue projections used to develop the 2017 NCFIE draft budget.  She shared that a 5 year capacity building plan for the National replication of the C.A.R.E.S America program model is currently in development and will be favorably impacted with the implementation of the new finance reform that supports front end prevention services.  She then indicated the capacity building plan will be presented to the board in the near future.   
Jim directed the board to the revenue tab and reported on the revenue streams projected for 2017 and, contingent upon approval as an Evidence Based Practice, the increase in staff positions over time as the NCFIE builds capacity.  Dr. Nellius described the job descriptions for the new positions and pending approval from DCF, a portion of her time will be allocated to the center in the first quarter and increased over time.  Jim then continued to report on the administrative costs allocated to travel associated with the training contracts and conferences.  
The board then discussed the autonomy and segregation of BFP, NCFIE and the C.A.R.E.S Replication revenues.  Dr. Nellius provided clarity on contract for services under the center, confirming that all training contracts are between NCFIE and the client.  She then reported the co-mingling of funds at this time is primarily attributed to sharing staff and as the NCFIE builds capacity; it is the goal to add the two new positions and move Dr. Nellius as CEO under the center full time, while maintaining more of a supervisory role over BFP and Brevard C.A.R.E.S.    Dr. Nellius asked if there were any questions with the draft budget. None were expressed.

Kathleen asked the board for a motion to approve.

Motion:  Tracy moved to approve the 2017 Draft Budget. This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

Old Business  
Dr. Nellius asked board members to share their observations and comments on the Wrap Conference.   
John mentioned that attendance may have been greater if the Wrap conference had been scheduled further apart from the Tampa conference.  He then suggested scheduling the next event at a different time.  He noted the emphasis of the conference is about improving the community of practice and using wraparound as an intervention service.  Much of the feedback he received was that the first day was too soft and generic; not capturing the complexity of the practice model and outcomes  and suggested that the presenters dive deep into the specific uses of the tool to include implementing wraparound as a component of home health care.   
Dr. Nellius thanked John for his input and provided an explanation that led to the date selected for the conference.  She shared that there have been some challenges and scheduling conflicts and she will look to the board for their input for the next conference.  Addressing Johns comment concerning the first day being too soft; she noted it may have been that neither John, Pat, nor Karen were present on the first day and most of the workshops aside from John Vandenberg’s, were held by practitioners in the field and that attendees may have been expecting the more seasoned consultants.  Dr. Nellius added this is a good topic for the board to discuss going forward.    
Tracy shared that the feedback he received was very favorable and specifically related to the hands on and practical approach.  
Kathleen asked members if they have had any experience with Zoom Video Conferencing.  None have and are willing to try the software.  Kathleen will work with Laurie Anna and Jim to have IT install the software for the next board meeting.
The next NCFIE board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 15, 2016 at 10:00 am Eastern 9:00 am Central.   

Motion:  John moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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